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September, 2017 
 
 
It’s fall time. The summer flew by. The trees are turning a beautiful color but it also means cooler  
 
weather in on its way. The 2017 Annual Fair Lower Brule has come and gone.  Good times had by 
 
 all. People got to visit old friends and relatives. People participated in lots of good activities and ate  
 
lots of good food. The day after the fair people were picking up trash at the Pow Wow, softball and  
 
rodeo grounds. Thank you so much. We really appreciate it! 
 
We are on our last reporting quarter for this year. That’s hard to believe, time seems to fly. 
 
The Former Housing Authority Building has been demolished and the site looks really good. 
 
The grass is coming up. I hope to see a new Boys & Girls Club there one day.  We will be closing  
 
out this grant this year. We are very thankful for this Cleanup Grant we received from the EPA 
 
We have finished the Limited Phase I/Transaction Screen’s on the Old Boys & Girls Club and the  
 
Old Yellow School Buildings. We will be submitting TBA’s (Targeted Brownfields Assessment  
 
Application’s) for both sites to EPA for Phase II’s. to be done. 
 
September 29 and 30th two gentlemen Michael Cherny and Elliot Petri from Weston Solutions Inc. 
 
 Lakewood , CO. were here to do the Phase II’s on the  Old Boys & Girls Club and the Old Yellow  
 
School Buildings sites. 
 
It’s the time of the year for me to get out and look for new sites. If you know of any please let me  
 
know.  
 
 If you want to know anything about the Brownfields Program or need information about 
 
 anything such as mold, asbestos, lead or the environmental.  Please stop in and see me at  
 
the EPO Office. I would love to visit with you and show you what we do. 
 
Thank you all for your support of our program. 
 
Brownfields Coordinator Mary Jane Gourneau 
 

  


